Burscough

Lancashire

L40

9<sup>th</sup> February 2012

Dear Mrs Denning,

I am writing to you as Lead Petitioner and Chair of Burscough Action Group in response to your letter dated 13<sup>th</sup> January 2012.

Please be advised that we wish the Executive Overview and Scrutiny Committee to review the adequacy of the Council's response to the Petition that was submitted to the Borough Council on 15<sup>th</sup> December 2011.

We have many reasons for this request, in brief, there appears to be a number of inaccuracies, contradictions, irregularities and omissions in the evidence and studies used by the Borough Council in identifying land at Yew Tree farm as the Strategic Site for development. Burscough Action Group has collated evidence from the Council's documents in relation to the proposed site which causes us great concern, and we would therefore request that it is investigated further. Please be informed that we would welcome the opportunity to present our collated evidence to the Executive Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

We would be grateful if you would notify us by return that this review has been granted.

Enclosed are an additional 297 signatures to the previously submitted petition, bringing the total number of signatures submitted to 1643.

Yours Sincerely

Mrs Gillian Bjork

Lead Petitioner

Burscough Action Group Chair